UNIVERSITY OF OREGON

EUGENE AND PORTLAND

OFFICE OF THE VICE-PRESIDENT
814 OREGON BUILDING
PORTLAND

January 12, 19389

Mrs. Gertrude Bass Warner
Osbarn Hotel
Eugene, Oregon

Dear Mrs. Wiarner:

Many thanks for your kindness in telephoning
Mrs. Barker the hours of the museum. Mr. Kwen Yoshida, Japanese
Consul of Portland, will arrive in Eugene next Wednesday, January
18th, in time for lunch. I understood you wished him to lunch
with you and he will be very pleased to do so.

If you wish, I can ask him to go directly
to the Osborn Hotel or you may prefer to write him directly. I
have to be in Salem late on the 17th and I will not be able to
accompany Mr. Yoshida, much to my regret.

I am sure he would like to pay his respects
to President Erb and Dr. Hunter if they sre there.

Again many‘thanks for all your thoughtfulness

and kindness.

/) Very cordially yours

Burt Brown Barker
Vice President
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